机密★启用前 〔考试时间: 2025 年 7 月 3 日下午 15:00 - 17:00〕

乐山市普通高中 2027 届高一下学期教学质量检测

英 语

(本试卷共8页,满分150分。考试时间120分钟)

注意事项:

- 1. 答卷前,考生务必将自己的姓名、准考证号填写在答题卡上。
- 2. 作答时, 务必将答案写在答题卡上, 写在本试卷及草稿纸上无效。
- 3. 考试结束后,将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

做题时,先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后,你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转 涂到答题卡上

第一节 (共 5 小题 ; 每小题 1. 5 分 , 满分 7. 5 分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后面有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

How much is the shirt?

A. £ 19. 15.

答案是 B。

B. £ 9.15.

C. £ 9.18.

1. What does the man ask the woman for?

A. Tickets. B. Her I

11.

C. Some money.

C. \$50.

C. Jazz.

2. What are the speakers mainly talking about?

A. The weather. B. The art show.

C. The weekend plans.

C. Ways to improve moods.

3. Why does the man stop collecting stamps?

A. He prefers to view stamps online.

B. His studies take most of his time.

C. The stamp market was closed.

4. How much does the man owe(欠) the woman in total?

A. \$15. B. \$30.

5. Why did the woman call Bill?

A. To ask him to borrow some CDs.

B. To ask whether Bill can come to the party.

C. To pass on some information about the party.

第二节(共15 小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6至7题。

- 6. What are the speakers mainly talking about?
 - A. Running for exercise.

 B. Why music is important.
- 7. What is the man's favorite type of music?

A. Rock. B. Country.

高一英语试题 第1页(共8页)

听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。 8. Which of the following places did the man go? A. Edinburgh. B. St. Andrews. C. Highlands. 9. How is the life in Scotland? A. Hard. B. Slow. C. Busy. 听第8段材料,回答第10至12题。 10. What is the probable relationship between the speakers? A. Schoolmates. B. Teammates. C. Workmates. 11. Where does the conversation probably take place? A. In a restaurant. C. At home. B. In a supermarket. 12. What does Simon invite Kate to do next Saturday? A. Try the special bread. B. Bring James to his place. C. Have a chat over a cup of coffee. 听第9段材料,回答第13至16题。 13. What did the man order? C. Steak. A. Noodles. B. Fried rice. 14. What is the man going to do after lunch? A. Borrow books. B. Teach Mark. C. Study in class. 15. What does Mark probably major in? A. Biology. B. Spanish. C. Computer Science. 16. Where will the woman go first after lunch? A. To a library. B. To a bank. C. To a supermarket. 听第10段材料,回答第17至20题。 17. What is the speaker doing? A. Introducing a friend. B. Conducting a meeting. C. Broadcasting a program. 18. What has a great influence on Stephanie's career choice? A. Her classmates' help. B. Her love in literature. C. Her father's guidance. 19. Why didn't Stephanie go to medical school after college? A. She was short of money. B. She didn't want to be a doctor. C. She fell in love with chemistry. 20. How did Stephanie find her work at DuPont? B. Stressful. C. Great. A. Boring. 阅读(共两节,满分50分) 第二部分 第一节(共 15 小题;每小题 2.5 分,满分 37.5 分) 阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出最佳选项。 Vancouver Half-Day Whale Watching Adventure This half-day whale-watching adventure from downtown Vancouver gives you the chance to see whales and other lives in the ocean without much trouble. You'll ride on a high-end catamaran (双 体船) with comfortable indoor and outdoor spaces. Your guides will tell you about the local history and geology. You can enjoy the beautiful Pacific Northwest scenery and look for whales, seals, eagles, and other wildlife. What's Included · Free photo package of your trip & wildlife, with personal photos of you and your loved ones Educational materials on board free tea, coffee & hot chocolate Whale Sightings Guarantee — free extra tours from all locations until you see whales 95 – passenger boat featuring indoor, heated cabin with floor –to –ceiling windows and open –air decks 高一英语试题 第2页(共8页)

- Captain and expert crew of 3 4 guides for better touring experience
- Digital Language Guides available (German, Dutch, Spanish, English, French, Chinese)

Hotel transfers are not provided. Please remember to check -in 30 minutes before your adventure, at 1666 Duranleau St. on Granville Island. We will not hold the boat for late guests.

Price

Ages	Peak seasons (April – October)	Off – seasons (November – March)
Adult	\$ 200	\$ 150
Youth (Age 13 – 17)	\$ 150	\$ 125
Child (Age 2 – 12)	\$ 120	\$ 100
Infant (Age 0 – 1)	\$ 20	\$ 20

Refund (退款) Policy

- For a full refund, you must cancel (取消) at least 24 hours before the experience's start time.
- This experience requires good weather and at least 50 travelers. If it's canceled due to poor weather or because the number of travelers isn't met, you'll be offered a different date or a full refund.

Book online or call: +65 6670 9750

- 21. Which of the following is NOT included during the whale -watching adventure?
 - A. Free photos.
 - B. Hot drinks.
 - C. Professional guides.
 - D. Hotel pick -up and drop -off.
- 22. How much will be paid if a couple and their 16-year -old child go for this tour in February? B. \$450 A. \$425 C. \$525 D. \$550
- 23. In which of the following cases can travelers get a full refund?
 - A. Canceling the trip two days before it starts.
 - B. Canceling the trip when boarding the boat.
 - C. Being late for the starting time.
 - D. Being unable to see the whales.

B

Female mosquitoes need blood to develop their eggs. Mosquitoes are attracted to warm blooded animals, including us. They're attracted to the carbon dioxide (CO₂) we breathe out, our body temperatures and, most importantly, the smell of our skin.

The mosquito pierces (刺破) your skin with their feeding mouth part. But the mouth part isn't a single, straight, needle - like tube. There are several tubes, some designed for sucking (吸) and some for injecting (注射). Once their mouth parts have been pierced into your skin, the mosquito will inject some saliva (唾液), which contains a mix of chemicals that gets the blood flowing better. It's not the mosquito's bite that hurts, it's the saliva that makes our skin feel bad.

Once a mosquito has injected their saliva into our skin, a variety of reactions can follow. For the lucky few, nothing much happens at all. For most people, there is redness and swelling (肿块) of the skin that appears within a few hours, but often more quickly, after just a few minutes. Occasionally, the reaction can cause pain or discomfort. Then comes the itchiness (痒). Some people do suffer severe reactions to mosquito bites. All these reactions are caused by the chemicals in the mosquito's saliva, which can cause large areas of swelling, and even fever.

The chemistry of mosquitoes' saliva hasn't really been well studied. But it has been shown that, for those who are sensitive to mosquito bites, the reactions may differ depending on the type of mosquito biting. For example, mosquitoes from Asia usually create more severe reactions.

24. Mosquitoes are attracted EXCEPT

- A. human's blood type.
- B. the smell of human skin.
- C. human's body temperature.
- D. the CO₂ humans breathe out.

- C. A set of tubes for both injecting and sucking. D. Some tubes that are easy to change shapes.

25. What is the structure of a mosquito's mouth part? A. A single needle—like tube for sucking blood. B. Several tubes designed for injecting saliva.

- 26. Why do mosquito bites cause itchiness? A. The bites leave small wounds on the skin.
 - B. Swelling parts are formed from mosquitoes' blood sucking.
 - C. People get fever and thus feel the itchiness.
- D. The body reacts with the chemicals in mosquitoes' saliva. 27. Why do reactions to mosquito bites differ?
 - A. The amount of saliva differs in each bite.
- B. Saliva chemicals differ by mosquito type.
 - C. People's attitudes to mosquito bites differ.
- D. Mosquito sizes differ with each other.

C

Buying flowers on special festivals is a classic gesture of kindness, friendship and love. But the beauty of these bouquets (花束) comes at a cost. In Colombia, high in the Andes Mountains, a

forest is being destroyed bit by bit, broken into pieces, and polluted at an alarming rate — all for the green leaves used to fill flower bouquets sold mainly in the United States. The forests are among the most biodiverse (生物多样性的) places on Earth and home to at least two dozen species found nowhere else on the planet. However, centuries of agricultural

development tore the forests into pieces. And today, the trees give way to fields of eucalyptus, ferns and other green foliage (装饰叶材). Grown under plastic sheets, these white areas are spread all over the landscape, supplying the growing foliage industry. This year, Colombia exported (出口) 55,000 tons of flowers and foliage, with over 70% exported to the U.S.

Colombia has led the flower industry for decades. But experts say growing foliage for bouquets in the high Andes has recently become a bigger business. In poor country areas, it's one of the few ways to earn money. Marcos Bernal, 70, a farm manager, says the industry paid for his daughters' education. His farm has grown six times, mostly on old farmland, but he admits some farmers clear forests for profit: "They' re interested in the money." Although Colombia has laws to protect forests. These rules are often ignored in remote areas. As a result, farms are using up underground water and polluting rivers with chemicals.

Rodríguez, who works with an environmental group to protect the forest, is calling on local government to study the impact of the foliage industry. She shows a photo of the mountains, where large areas of the forest have been cleared, leaving bare areas of land. "You can clearly see the problem," she says. "Every bouquet you buy, you're destroying a piece of this forest." 28. How does the foliage industry affect the Andes Mountains?

B. It speeds up the plants' growth. C. It destroys the region's agriculture.

A. It ruins the forest's ecosystem.

D. It increases biodiversity in the region.

29. What is the current situation of flower industry in Colombia?

B. They have limited effect.

A. Poor country areas plant flowers to attract tourists.

B. It has gradually been replaced by the foliage industry.

C. The U. S. consumes most of Colombia's flower export.

D. The profit of flower industry was put into education development.

30. What is the effect of Colombia's laws to protect forests? A. They protect forests effectively.

C. No one cares about these laws. D. They hurt flower industry.

高一英语试题 第4页(共8页)

- 31. What idea does Rodríguez want to express in the last paragraph? A. The environment in the Andes Mountains is recovered.
 - B. The flower and foliage industry damages the Andes area severely.
 - C. Buying flowers is a bad custom and shall be forbidden.
 - D. Forest land is proper for planting high quality flowers.

D

Ask any marathon runner a week before their big race what they are doing, and they'll almost certainly be checking the weather app on their phone. That's because humid conditions (湿度), freezing rain or even a day that is too sunny and hot can cause them to be slower during a race than they were in training. Now, air quality may be another key factor.

Even small amounts of air pollution might slow down marathon runners, according to a recent

study. The study, published in Sports Medicine, found that higher levels of PM2.5 — air particles from sources like car exhaust and wildfires — were linked to slower race times. The particles are so small that they can easily make their way deep into the lungs and can even enter the bloodstream, potentially (潜在地) harming health. Researchers studied data from nine U.S. marathons (2003 -

2019) and over 2.5 million runners' finish times. They discovered that for every 1-microgram increase in PM2.5 per cubic meter, male runners' times slowed by 32 seconds and female runners' times slowed by 25 seconds. Elvira Fleury, the study's lead author, advises runners to treat air pollution like other weather factors. "If it's polluted, you might run slower, just like on a hot day," she says. Experts note that

PM2.5 levels in cities hosting major marathons, such as those in New York City, Boston, Chicago, Tokyo and London, often stay below official safety limits but could still impact performance. While the study shows a clear link between air pollution and slower times, more research is needed to understand how PM2. 5 affects the body during exercise. Possible reasons include lung

irritation or reduced blood flow. The findings also remind us to consider air quality not just for races but also for daily exercise in polluted areas. 32. What is the first factor that marathon runners monitor before their race? A. The air quality.

D. Pollution condition.

C. Their physical condition. D. Their competitors' performance.

33. What does the underlined word "particles" in Paragraph 2 mean?

B. The weather conditions.

A. Cloud water. B. Factory gases. C. Tiny chemicals.

34. What can be inferred about PM2. 5?

A. Higher PM2. 5 levels increase race performance.

B. Changes of PM2. 5 levels cause weather changes.

C. Major marathon cities don't have PM2.5 problems.

D. It makes potential damage to human lungs and blood. 35. What is a suitable title for the text?

A. Training Strategies in High PM2. 5 Weather.

B. Global PM2. 5 Trends Risk Your Health.

C. Air Pollution's Impact on Marathon Performance.

D. Marathon Runners and Weather Monitoring.

第二节(共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项,选项中有两项为多余 选项。

When you're balancing a demanding schedule, it can be hard to maintain healthy habits. It's so easy to just grab a fast food lunch or sleep until the last possible minute when you're stressed and busy all the time. 36

Prepare home -made meals ahead of time. 37 Store them in containers for grab -and -go

How to Stay Healthy with Busy Schedules

高一英语试题 第5页(共8页)

are ready to go, you'll avoid sugary snacks from vending machines. 38 If you are completely unable to schedule specific workout times, do knee bends while

lunches. In the meantime, keep snacks like nuts or apple slices in your locker. When healthy options

brushing your teeth, or challenge friends to a 5 - minute stair - climbing race during breaks. If you can't hit the gym, try 10 - minute home workouts from fitness apps before bed.

Get plenty of sleep. When you're handling a busy schedule, cutting back on sleep can seem like a good idea, but it will actually make you less healthy and more stressed out! 39 A tired brain can't focus well, so finishing work faster the next day with better sleep is smarter than staying

Manage your stress levels. Strategic tasks sorting reduces pressure. 40 Psychology Today reports that students who clearly organize study tasks in the first place experience 35% less anxiety. Remember: You can't do everything at once, but small steps add up!

Staying healthy with a busy schedule isn't about being perfect — it's about making smart, simple choices. Start with one change this week - like a bedtime alarm or a "Worry List" - and

slowly add more. Your future self will thank you!

A. Find hidden opportunities to exercise. B. Arrange all your social activities in good orders.

C. Here are some simple strategies to keep busy schedules.

D. But with simple strategies, you can have a fit, healthy lifestyle.

E. Plan urgent (紧急的) tasks first and social media activities later.

F. Spend Sundays preparing meals like baked chicken or fish salad.

G. Therefore, stick to a 10:30 pm bedtime even if homework isn't finished.

第三部分 语言运用(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共 15 小题;每小题 1 分,满分 15 分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。 On Christmas Eve, Devitt Kane and Eric Ramey, two highway workers found a broken garbage

bag on U. S. Highway 2 near Leavenworth. Inside were kids' Christmas 41 — tennis shoes and toys in broken wrappings. No one had reported them 42, so Kane and Ramey posted the news online. "We hoped to find the 43 before Christmas morning," said Kane, recalling his own

childhood holiday 44. They posted photos online too but 45 the name on the gift tag to prevent false claims (冒领). 46 passed with no leads until their coworker Madi Voie found the 47 : Madi's friend Mary Fenner had posted about her brother Charlie 48 gifts on the way to Everett. Charlie, who was driving to visit his 49, hadn't realized the bag had blown out of his trunk (后备箱). Voie immediately connected Charlie through Mary.

Voie 50 him near a ski resort after midnight on Christmas Day. "It felt like the plot of a heart - warming movie," Voie recalled. "He never 51 to recover them."

Carlile rushed back to 52 the gifts before his grandkids woke up and 53 delivered the

surprise early Christmas morning. For Kane, Ramey and Voie working through the holiday, it brought them unexpected 54 . "Working holidays is tough," Voie said, "but making someone'

s Christmas better is pretty 55 41. A. gifts B. clothes C. books D. cards

C. found 42. A. stolen B. missing D. damaged 43. A. owner C. seller D. police B. postman B. relaxations C. excitement 44. A. shopping D. decorations

C. arrangement

D. comment

45. A. hid B. showed C. created D. forgot 46. A. Christmas B. Months C. Days D. Hours

48. A. losing B. delivering C. buying D. wrapping 49. A. friends B. parents C. sister D. grandkids 50. A. invited B. discovered D. met C. helped

第6页(共8页) 高一英语试题

B. information

47. A. solution

door. Wandering on the street, he was not a successful seller. What's worse, he found that he only had one dime (一角钱) left. His empty stomach always reminded him that for a long time he hadn't eaten anything. He had no choice but to beg for a meal at the next house. He sit antly he knocked at a door, thinking about what to say when it was opened. However, he nearly lost his courage when a lovely young woman opened the door. "What can I do for you?" asked the young woman. The boy paused for a while, "Would you please give me some...a drink of water?" the boy dared not to look directly into her eyes. She looked at the bony (瘦骨嶙峋的) boy and thought he might need something to give him energy, so she brought him a glass of milk. His head rising and small hands taking the cup, he drank it up slowly, and then asked, "How much do I owe(欠) you?" "You don't owe me anything," she replied with a warm smile on her face. "My mother has taught me never to accept pay for a kindness." Deeply moved, he said sincerely, "Then I shall thank you from the bottom of my heart." As Howard Kelly left that house, he not only felt stronger physically, but it also increased his faith in the whole human race. As a matter of fact, he was about to give up and quit before that point. Years later the young woman became seriously ill. However, the local doctors were unable to give an effective medical treatment. Finally they sent her to a hospital in the big city, where specialists can be called in to cure her rare disease. Among those famous specialists, Dr. Howard Kelly was called in for the consultation (咨询). When he heard the name of the town she came

from, a strange light filled his eyes. Immediately, he rose and went down through the hospital hall

starve

severe

高一英语试题

根据文本内容从方框中选择恰当的词并用其正确形式填入文本图示中,每词限用一次,有

beg

touch

第7页(共8页)

drink

strange

chat

hesitate

51. A. mind

52. A. return

53. A. nearly

54. A. tiredness

55. A. challenging

Opera when he was young.

Opera movements.

第四部分

into her room.

两词为多余选项。

consult

refuse

第一节(共 10 小题,每小题 1 分,共 10 分)

earn

energy

been really successful.

B. doubted

B. successfully

B. satisfying

65 (require) 10 years of hard work behind the scenes. " 任务型阅读(共两节,满分20分)

B. buy

B. joy

第二节 (共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

Although he had no Chinese language skills

helped him grasp the key of the performing art.

D. wanted

D. check

D. calmly

D. stress

D. amazing

57

the background in Peking Opera, teachers

C. expected

C. rewrap

C. hardly

C. anger

Peking Opera has been a game changer for Swedish actor Timothy Pilotti, which led him to China and shaped his passion for 56 (culture) exchanges. The connection between Pilotti and

At a young age too, Peking Opera also 58 (catch) Pilotti's attention as a theatrical form designed for the stage with 59 (it) unique, stylized approach to movement and fighting.

Traditional Chinese stories inspired him 61 (create) a theater piece: The Monkey King. In The Monkey King, Pilotti shows the character's lively and naughty characteristics through Peking

In addition to theater productions, he has been working 63 a cultural representative (文化 代表) between China and Sweden, performing Peking Opera on various shows. Many followers

On a cold windy day, a poor boy tried to pay his way through school by selling goods door to

Chinese culture, "I'll learn from Pilotti and put effort into training. After all, one minute on stage

62 (inspire) his young audience members to be themselves. The show has

(admire) at his performance and praised his efforts in promoting traditional

60

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

Peking Opera began with a childhood love for films starring Jackie Chan,

C. exhausting

